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ICC Approves New Bridge Over BNSF Tracks in Galesburg


The Illinois Commerce Commission recently approved a proposal by the city of Galesburg to construct a bridge to carry North Seminary Street/Kellogg Street over the BNSF tracks near the downtown area.


The city will close the current North Seminary Street highway-rail grade crossing when the bridge project is completed.  City officials indicated that the number of trains passing through the city has increased and is likely to increase even more in the future so the new bridge will improve public safety and the convenience by eliminating long waits for highway users at the grade crossing.   It will also help to improve response times for emergency vehicles traveling to hospitals in the city and preserve the historic nature of the community.

      The cost of the new structure is estimated to be $13,970,000.  The Commission authorized assistance from the Grade Crossing Protection Fund for 60 percent of eligible project costs, not to exceed $8,382,000.   BNSF will pay five percent of the total project costs and the city will be responsible for the remainder of the project costs associated with construction of the new bridge. 
About the Grade Crossing Protection Fund (GCPF)
Project selection and management of GCPF highway-rail safety projects include safety improvements such as the installation of new warning systems, highway approach improvements and the construction or reconstruction of grade separation structures.  The Commission administers the GCPF, which is funded by motor fuel tax money designated for rail safety improvements.  The General Assembly appropriates $42 million annually for GCPF projects.
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